A Cultural History of My Neighborhood: Photo Collages by Gail S. Rebhan April 2-May 15, 2011

Source Material

- I. "\$275,000 Garage Permit is Asked." 1934. *The Washington Post*, November 3, 1934.
- 2. Friendship National Planning Councils 2 and 3. 1976. Footsteps: Historical Walking Tours of Chevy Chase, Cleveland Park, Tenleytown, and Friendship. Washington, D.C.
- 3. "Air-Cooled Buses." 1956. The Washington Post, August 30, 1956.
- 4. Alice Deal Junior High archives, Charles Sumner School, D.C. Public Schools Museum and Archives.
- 5. American University, Cleveland Park, Friendship Heights, Georgetown. 2009-10. *In Your Community Phone Book Northwest Washington, D.C.*
- 6. Aurand, Martin H. 1979. Tenleytown and the "Worker's Cottage": A Vernacular-building Report. Washington, D.C.
- 7. Baist, George William. 1903-1921. *Baist's Real Estate Atlas of Surveys of Washington, District of Columbia*. Philadelphia.
- 8. "Bank Teller Held in Fake Coin Case." 1933. The Washington Post, March 30, 1933.
- 9. Bernard Janney Elementary School archives, Charles Sumner School, D.C. Public Schools Museum and Archives.
- 10. "Capital Transit Agrees to Open Trolley, Bus Jobs to Negroes." 1942. *The Washington Post*, December 16, 1942.
- II. Carper, Elsie. 1948. "Teacher Calls Job 'Ideal'." The Washington Post, January 25, 1948.
- 12. Carper, Elsie. 1950. "Reno School Closing Nears as Student Body Dips to 6." *The Washington Post*, October 3, 1950.
- 13. Charles Sumner School Archives. Washington, D.C.: D.C. Public Schools Museum and Archives.
- 14. "Child Stars' Fete to Aid Foundlings." 1936. The Washington Post, April 16, 1936.
- 15. City Directory. 1914-2004. Washington, D.C.
- 16. Davis, Ellsworth. 1973. "Progress to Displace Residents of Century-Old Black Enclave." *The Washington Post*, December 8, 1973.
- 17. Department of General Research, 1925-1967. [demographics report]. Public Schools of the District of Columbia.
- 18. *District of Columbia Public Schools*. [website]. Available from dcps.dc.gov.
- 19. ElBoghdady, Dina. 2005. "Retail Goes Outside the Typical Big Box." *The Washington Post*, October 25, 2005.
- 20. *Episcopal Senior Ministries*. [website]. Available from www.esm.org.
- 21. "Face Scarred, Asks \$5,000." 1918. The Washington Post, November 6, 1918.
- 22. Frank R. Kent, Jr. 1954. "'Separate But Equal' Doctrine is Thrown Out." *The Washington Post*, May 18, 1054.
- 23. "Friendship Citizens Seek Zone Revision." 1940. The Washington Post, March 7, 1940.
- 24. Haendler, Frank. Circa 1970-75. *Old Grant Road, Tenleytown, D.C.* Walking tour of several blocks of Old Grant Road. Washington, D.C. [pamphlet].
- 25. Hanrahan, Jeanne Beck, and Ginny Gallanen. 2001. "Janney Days 1925-2000." Washington, D.C.: Janney Elementary PTA.
- 26. "Hechinger to Buy New Sears Store." 1994. The Washington Post, June 24, 1994.
- 27. Helm, Judith Beck. 2000. *Tenleytown, D.C.: Country Village to City Neighborhood*. Washington, D.C.: Tennally Press.
- 28. Hughes, Laura, and Williams., Kim 2010. NPS-Form 10-900: National Register of Historic Places Registration Form for Janney, Deal, and Wilson. Washington, D.C.: D.C. Preservation League.

- 29. Hughes, Laura, and Williams, Kim. 2010. NPS Form 10-900. National Register of Historic Places Registration Form for Wilson High School. Washington, D.C.: D.C. Preservation League.
- 30. "Infants' Home Studied for Welfare Use." 1954. The Washington Post, December 15, 1954
- 31. Janney School Directory. 1991-2, 1996-7. Washington, D.C.: Janney Elementary School.
- 32. "Jobless Mothers Seek Nursing Aid." 1933. The Washington Post, January 29, 1933.
- 33. Lackey, Louana M. 1983. A Preliminary archeological and historical survey of a portion of Fort Reno Park in Washington, D.C. Washingon, D.C.: American University.
- 34. Lewis, Alfred E., and Sue Anne Pressley. 1985. "D.C. Police Seek 'Rooftop' Burglers." *The Washington Post*, February 27, 1985.
- 35. Mathews, Jay. 2010. "Wilson High Leaves Negative Labels Behind." *The Washington Post*, May 2, 2010.
- 36. Menefee, Selden. 1944. "Poll on Discrimination Shows: Both Whites, Negroes in DC Oppose 'Jim Crow' on Buses." *The Washington Post*, October 15, 1944.
- 37. "A New Mall on Metrobus Site Studied." 1978. The Washington Post, January 11, 1978.
- 38. "News from Georgetown: A Proposition to Purchase Land Near Fort Reno Reservoir." 1901. *The Evening Times*, May 24, 1901.
- 39. Office of Educational Accountability and Planning, 1968-2005. [demographics report]. District of Columbia Public Schools.
- 40. The Pierce Warwick Adoption Service of the Washington Home for Foundlings Celebrates its 100 Years of Service. 1970. [pamphlet]. edited by The Pierce Warwick Adoption Service of the Washington Home for Foundlings.
- 41. "Quiz Contest for Lost Cash." 1942. The Washington Post, March 4, 1942.
- 42. Reno Neighborhood History Project. 1977. [archives]. Washington, D.C.: Reno Neighborhood History Project.
- 43. Rogers, Jeanne. 1954. "Integrated DC Schools Enjoy Calm Opening Day." *The Washington Post*, September 14, 1954.
- 44. "Sears, Roebuck Seeks to Build \$750,000 Store." 1940. The Washington Post August 9, 1940.
- 45. Smith, Kathryn Schneider, ed. 1988. *Washington at Home: An Illustrated History of Neighborhoods in the Nation's Capital*: Windsor Publications.
- 46. Smith, Kathryn Schneider, ed. 2010. *Washington at Home: An Illustrated History of Neighborhoods in the Nation's Capital*: Johns Hopkins University Press.
- 47. Tenleytown Historical Society and Williams, Kim. 2010. NPS Form 10-900: National Register of Historic Places Registration Form for Wilson High School. Washington, D.C.: D.C. Preservation League.
- 48. Thompson, Lobb, Bazilio, and and Associates. 2007. Report on the District of Columbia Public Schools. Washington, D.C.
- 49. "Top Floor: Home Goods." 2005. The Washington Post, September 3, 2005.
- 50. "Transit Drivers Get 1st Black Boss." 1971. The Washington Post, January 17, 1971.
- 51. "W. R. & E. Proposes to Run Bus Lines on Wisc Avenue." 1924. *The Washington Post*, December 21, 1924.
- 52. Washington, D.C., Census, Multiple Years. United Status Census.
- 53. Washington, D.C., Telephone Directory, Multiple Years. Washington, D.C.: Yellow Pages and White Pages.
- 54. "Zoning Fight Flares About Radio Antenna." 1940. The Washington Post.

Historical Photographs

The DC Public Library, Star Collection, © Washington Post

The Historical Society of Washington, D.C.

The Charles Sumner School, D.C. Public Schools Museum and Archives